SPRINGFIELD SWIM CLUB

P.O. Box 307 Springfield, PA 19064

President Jeffrey Merlino (22)

Membership John O'Hara (20) Dir Tom Ronayne (21) John Barber (22) Noel Peranteau (23) Secretary/Treasurer Andy Kutufaris (20)

Pool and Grounds Steve Talley (21) Dir Ron Berardocco (22) John Kerrigan (22) Swim Team Liaison Andy Kutufaris (20)

Operations
Joanna Murphy (20) Dir
Andy Kutufaris (20)
Jeff Reynolds (23)
Jarrod Schoffler (23)

Recorder Kevin Melesky (20)

Social Tricia Gray (21) Dir Kevin Melesky (20) Chris Breslin (23)

Dear Member Families, April 16TH, 2020

I wanted to take a moment and update you on our plans for the pool this year.

The Board of Governors continue to monitor the COVID-19 situation very closely. We have established a bi-weekly meeting tempo to discuss new developments and react to changes in official guidance and direction. The principal outcome from our meeting earlier this week is to stay the course we set previously. We are continuing with preparations necessary to open the season on Memorial Day weekend.

Here are some of the details behind our decision-making.

We view opening the pool on time to be contingent on two measures: (1) a minimum set of pool and grounds startup tasks needs to be completed (pool cover removed, water treated, facilities cleaned and prepared, etc.) and (2) state legislators need to publish new guidelines that address when non-essential businesses can begin operating safely with manageable risk of spreading the coronavirus. Since most of the pool's startup tasks can be completed by socially distant volunteers and contractors on a relatively compressed schedule, our decision path is heavily (and appropriately) dependent on the state issuing clarifying guidance. Since our current stay-at-home guidance expires on April 30th, we are expecting some clarity to be provided by the state's decision-makers before the Board reconvenes for its next meeting on Monday, April 27th.

With an on-time opening being our primary course of action, we have begun parallel planning for several other fallback alternatives. We are assessing the details connected to a delayed opening and compressing the season. We are looking at extending our season beyond Labor Day, if it makes sense to do so. We are assessing the financial impact of shuttering the season if required. I think it is important to note that the alternative paths being explored are to ensure we are ready to make the most informed decisions possible.

We continue to be supportive of our members choosing to assess their personal situations before committing financially to the swim club for the upcoming season. For ease of reference, you can find the extended membership decision dates below:

- Shareholders deciding to terminate their membership now have until May 1st to complete the withdraw process without penalty.
- The \$25.00 early season renewal discount has been extended for dues paid by May 1st.
- The Membership payment due date has been extended to May 15th.

I will refresh this communication following our bi-weekly Board meetings. Please like us on Facebook and check our home page at www.springfieldswimclub.com for the latest updates. We are standing by to answer your questions or address any of your concerns. Please do not hesitate to reach out to me directly or any other Board Member during this period of uncertainty.

Best Regards,
//S//
Jeffrey Merlino
President, Springfield Swim Club